






 

  Site Location and Public Hearing Notice Mailing Map 

   4309 Colorado Ave N 

4141 Douglas Dr. N. 
Crystal MN  55422 

 



CITY OF CRYSTAL 
 

VARIANCE APPLICATION 
4309 COLORADO AVENUE NORTH 

 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

7:00 P.M. ON MONDAY, JULY 10, 2023 
CRYSTAL CITY HALL (4141 DOUGLAS DR N) AND ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCE 

 
The Crystal Planning Commission will consider a variance application from Daniel Pryde, who 
is proposing to purchase the single-family home at 4309 Colorado Ave N, and receive variances 
to the minimum lot width requirement and the maximum residential density so as to convert the 
building back into a two-family dwelling.   
 
Key elements of the proposal: 

 
➢ The home was built in 1984 as a two-family dwelling, but in 1991 was converted to a single-

family home by removing the common wall between the two units. When the property was 
converted to that new use, it lost its ability to be used as a two-family dwelling since the city 
adopted new zoning regulations that were not in effect in 1984.  

 
➢ The variances are to reduce the minimum lot width from 80’ to 76’ and to allow the property to 

have a residential density of 7 units per gross acre rather than the maximum allowed in the Low 
Density Residential (R-1) zoning district of 6 units per gross acre.  

 
The Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on the application at 7:00 p.m. on July 10, 

2023 in the Council Chambers at Crystal City Hall, 4141 Douglas Drive North. 

 
To view the application including a detailed site plan: 

➢ Visit City Hall during normal business hours, or 

➢ Visit the 2023 Land Use Applications page on the city website, 

www.crystalmn.gov or use the QR code to the right for a direct link. 

➢ The staff report to the Planning Commission will be available by July 

7 on the same page of the website. 
 

To speak directly to the Planning Commission on the proposal, you may: 

➢ Attend the meeting via Zoom: https://go.crystalmn.gov/July10 (meeting ID is 848 4794 2117 and 

password is 414141) or call-in toll free at 888-475-4499, or 

➢ Attend the public hearing in-person on Monday, July 10, 2023 at 7 p.m. at City Hall. 

 
LEGAL NOTICE: Notice is hereby given that the Planning Commission of the City of Crystal will meet on 
July 10, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at Crystal City Hall, 4141 Douglas Drive North, in said City, to consider a 
variance application from Daniel Pryde for 4309 Colorado Avenue North. The variances are to reduce 
the minimum required lot width requirement from 80 to 76 feet, as well as increase the maximum 
residential density from six to seven units per gross acre. The purpose of the variances is to allow the 
existing building to be used as a two-family dwelling. After holding the public hearing, the Commission 
is expected to make a recommendation to the City Council for their meeting on Tuesday, July 18, 2023 
at Crystal City Hall. Persons desiring to be heard are invited and encouraged to attend the public hearing.  
Persons unable to attend may submit written comments prior to the date of the hearing to: Dan Olson, 
City of Crystal, 4141 Douglas Dr N, Crystal MN 55422.  Auxiliary aids are available upon request to 
individuals with disabilities by calling the city clerk at 763-531-1145 at least 96 hours in advance. TTY 
users may call Minnesota Relay at 711 or 1-800-627-3529.   
 

http://www.crystalmn.gov/
https://go.crystalmn.gov/July10





